Brownfields Advisory Committee (BAC)
Cape Henlopen State Park – Biden Environmental Training Center

42 Cape Henlopen Drive

Lewes, Delaware 19958

July 20, 2007
Meeting Minutes

Attendees:
	Joe Aylor, ECS MidAtlantic
	Benjamin Boettcher, DNREC

	Walter (Walt) Bryan, Del-Mar Consulting
	Kathy Banning, DNREC

	Angelo Fatiga, Pennoni Assoc. (Teleconference?)
	Jill Hall, DNREC

	Jeff Flairty, CABE Assoc.
	Stephen Johnson, DNREC

	Kathy Fox, EA Engineering
	Melissa Leckie, DNREC

	Stephanie Hansen, YCST
	Robert Newsome, DNREC

	Thomas (Tom) Kovach (Teleconference?)
	Jim Poling, DNREC

	Thom May, Urban Engineers (Teleconference)
	Qazi Salahuddin, DNREC

	Lou Ann Parson, BP Environmental
	Bob Schulte, DNREC

	Dr. Paul Sample, Technical Advisory Office
	Paul Will, DNREC

	Bill Smith, Environmental Alliance
	Christina Wirtz, DNREC

	Pat Todd, League of Women Voters
	


Introductions and Opening Remarks – Kathy Banning welcomed members and provided an overview of Divisional issues.
Approval of Minutes from May 18 Meeting – The meeting minutes were approved.

Update on Brownfields Grants/HSCA Fund – House Bill 234 passed, which eliminates the double payment to the HSCA fund by small retailers and wholesalers. The legislation will reduce the revenue to the fund by approximately $3 million per year at current gasoline prices but extends the life of the program three years until 2015.  Brownfields Subtitle C grant funding for projects will be limited this fiscal year; no Subtitle C funding for Brownfields projects available until October 2008.
Update on Value Stream Mapping (VSM) Process – Kathy Banning and Qazi Salahuddin provided a status update on VSM. Qazi presented the new format for proposed and final plans.  Tim Ratsep and Melissa Leckie reviewed the metrics in the Brownfields Development Program.
Brownfield Subcommittees Report Outs:

· Consistency and Predictability Subcommittee - Paul Will discussed the draft presumptive remedy policy and indicated that Part A (Administrative Procedure) would be finalized by August 10. Any comments on the draft should be sent to: Robert.Newsome@state.de.us before then.  The subcommittee will develop a draft for Part B (Technical Procedures) before the next meeting.  Jeff Flairty suggested adding a flow chart that compares the existing process with the new presumptive remedy process. Stephanie reviewed regulatory requirements for public notice associated with the presumptive remedy approach, and requested that the issue be placed on the agenda for the next BAC meeting.
· Brownfields Financing Subcommittee – Tim Ratsep discussed the Brownfield Reimbursement Guidance and new Allowable Expense Form, as well as the 10% cap on consultant and subcontractor markups. Tim noted that the effective date for the 10% cap is the signature date, June 12, 2007.  Jim Poling updated the BAC on the USEPA revolving loan fund awarded to DNREC last year. Jim indicated that $1.25 million was available for projects, with a maximum loan amount of $200,000. Jim mentioned that Marcus Henry was developing a white paper on suggestions for using the revolving loan fund.  Christina Wirtz provided a draft webpage summarizing potential Brownfields funding sources, and requested comments by August 10 (Christina.Wirtz@state.de.us), which was later extended to September 7.  
· Brownfields Outreach and Education Subcommittee – Jeff Flairty presented the following: a summary of subcommittee activities to date, Brownfield Stakeholder Questionnaire and Methodology, and a targeted outreach spreadsheet for review.  The subcommittee asked for comments by August 10 (jaf@cabe.com), with a later extension to September 7.
Issues Associated with DEDO Brownfields Grant Application - Stephanie Hansen presented her draft letter to DEDO and asked for comments by August 10 (shansen@ycst.com). A motion to send the letter to DEDO after August 10 on behalf of the BAC was approved.
Public Comments/Open Forum - No comments were received.

Next Meeting – The handouts from the meeting are available at: http://www.awm.delaware.gov/BAC/BACMeetings.htm.  The next BAC meeting will be held on Friday, September 21, 2007 at 9:00 AM at the St. Jones Reserve in Dover.  A map of the area and directions are available at:  http://www.awm.delaware.gov/NR/rdonlyres/522382C0-3FDA-465F-97AE-BDD407DA8466/2304/DirectiontoSJDNERR.doc.  Our last meeting date in 2007 is November 16.
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